




From: chelsea albucher [mailto:calbucher@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, August 12, 2010 7:26 PM 
To: OCE; Winka, Michael 
Cc: rocasio@lacasanwk.org 
Subject: Re: Comfort Partners line item Transfer - request for comments 
  
I am writing in regard to the Comfort Partners Notice.  Thank you for the opportunity to 
provide comment.   
 
First let me say that I fully support adequate funding of low income weatherization 
programs and consistency in scope of services between the federally supported 
weatherization assistance program (WAP) and Comfort Partners.  That said, there does 
seem to be a need for more coordination between efficiency programs, more streamlined 
one-stop shopping for outreach, and there is a need for innovative approaches.   
 
- What is the reason for budget shortfall?  Has their been an uptick in demand for 
Comfort Partners?  From what I understand, outreach for utility sponsored Whole House 
directed at UEZ areas with higher concentrations of Comfort Partner eligible households 
also served to drive up Comfort Partner applications, and did not necessarily reference 
the WAP alternative. 
- Are similar increased WAP allocations being requested?     
- Given that some of our state's most needy households reside in multi-family apartment 
buildings, where the greatest efficiencies can be realized through whole building 
approaches, does Comfort Partners offer a Whole Building approach?    WAP can be 
applied to a whole building if at least 50% of residents are eligible.   
- Program evaluation is critical toward ensuring effectiveness, further detail on the 
proposed program evaluation transfer, in regard to what activities will be reduced is 
needed.  In general, I do not support reducing program evaluation.   
 
Again, thank you for the opportunity to comment.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Chelsea Albucher, AICP 
1180 Raymond Blvd, #33B 
Newark, NJ 07102 

 






